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All Saints' Episcopal Church

282 Bound Line Road P.O. Box 6015

Wolcott, Connecticut 06716

Church Office Telephone: 203-879-2800

Dear Parish Family – 

Autumn is always a busy time of the year, a time for fairs and festivals, for harvest and hearth-fires, and also for appreciation of the beauty seen in the visual change which is so evident in the natural world, especially in New England. The vivid colors which delight us in the fall have a theological dimension: they become for us both sign and symbol of death and resurrection, a reality which is at the core of our faith as Christians. We human beings are not very fond of change, yet the God whom we worship as Creator, Redeemer and Sanctifier of all that is – including ourselves – is all about change, and is constantly at work creating something new. Even in the midst of chaos, God is at work, creating order. When those leaves begin to change, we know that they will soon fall and the trees will soon look bare and dead, yet even when they seem to be dead, through their roots they are absorbing nourishment to sustain them and help them produce cheery new shoots in the spring.  Especially in troubled times, let their so-visible cycle of life be for us all a reminder that there is no death without resurrection, and that every ending is a transition to a new beginning. Let the roots of our faith nourish us with this truth and nurture in us the eternal hope that springs from the promise of mercy and new life granted through the Grace of God in Jesus Christ our Savior. One of my favorite prayers of all time is one which is prescribed for use on only three occasions: Good Friday, the Easter Vigil, and Ordinations. I share it with you for your reflection in this season of change.

O God of unchangeable power and eternal light: Look favorably on your whole Church, that wonderful and sacred mystery; by the effectual working of your providence, carry out in tranquility the plan of salvation; let the whole world see and know that things which were cast down are being raised up, and things which had grown old are being made new, and that all things are being brought to their perfection by him through whom all things were made, your Son Jesus Christ our Lord; who lives and reigns with you, in the unity of the Holy Spirit, one God, for ever and ever.  Amen.
Faithfully,

Susan+

The conclusion of our 50th anniversary year will take place on All Saints’ Sunday, November 6, on which occasion we shall welcome into the family of Christ Tyler Dennis Pratt, through the Sacrament of Holy Baptism and renew our own Baptismal Vows. Please keep Tyler, his parents and grandparents and his godparents in your prayers as they prepare for this important step forward in faith. If there are others interested in receiving the Sacrament of Holy Baptism on this our patronal feast, please speak to Susan immediately.

Construction has begun on the renovation of our restrooms to make them accessible to all persons. Please pardon the temporary dust and welcome these long-awaited improvements. Thanks to the grant-writing gifts of former Jr. Warden Brad Renner, this work is funded in part by a substantial grant from the Diocesan Trinity/Harrub Fund. 

Mary Pepides will represent us at the Bishop’s Stewardship Conference in New Canaan on Saturday, October 8. We will soon hear from her about that Conference, and also will begin to hear from other parishioners about their own life of Christian stewardship. As we begin looking toward the new year, let us all consider how we care for and share time, talent, treasure, the Gospel and all other gifts of Creation 

The 227th annual Convention of the Diocese of Connecticut will take place in Farmington, CT Friday, Oct. 21 – Saturday, Oct. 22. Our elected Delegate this year is Jay Dobensky, and Alternate is Henry Curtiss. Please keep in your prayers the work of the Convention as the time draws near for this important event in the life of the Diocese. Among the business of Convention, delegates will elect two clerical members to the Standing Committee of the Diocese, and a festive reception in honor of Jack Spaeth, who has retired after some 30+ years as business manager of the Diocese. Below is the prayer for Convention for you to use as a part of your daily prayers: 
O Lord our Creator, embrace us with your love as we come together in Diocesan Convention; grant us the wisdom to see your mission of restoration and reconciliation ever emerging and ever renewing our daily lives; and give us the grace to cherish the opportunities given us to put your mission first in our life together as the Diocese of Connecticut, in our local Eucharistic communities, and in the world that sustains us; we pray in your Holy Name, through Jesus Christ who redeems us and the Holy Spirit who empowers us, one God, for ever and ever. Amen.

All Saints Womans’ Group

The church’s womans’ group has two events planned for the next two months.  We need your help for them to be successful. The first is on 10/30 following the service.  We will have a “Welcome the Next 50 years Brunch”, as we close out our first fifty years.  A sign-up sheet will be placed on the bulletin board. 

The next is to be a town-wide event.  On 11/20 (Saturday before Thanksgiving) we will be hosting a woman’s retreat—a spiritual and relaxing day to help with coping all the Holiday stress and to help us remember what the Holidays are really about. Our own Deb Borzellino will lead the group and there will activities and lunch.  More information will follow, but ask your friends to join us!

Also in the works is hosting another ‘TEA’ in March—once the speaker is confirmed more info will go out.
All Saints’ Mens’ Group

The next mens' setback card social will be held on Wed. Oct 26, at La Fortuna Restaurant starting at 6:30 pm. A fee of $16 includes meal and prizes. 

If interested please see or contact Peter Marcisz (879-9883) by Mon Oct 24."

 (Note the $16 fee is not a misprint - the price did go up $1.)

REMINDER
The tag / bake sale will be held next Saturday, Oct 15th from 9:00 to 2:00.  If you can help at all it would be appreciated.  Sign-up sheets are posted for taking articles every evening, set up on Friday evening, working the tag sale on Saturday, donations for the bake sale and basket raffle.

Please remember to save your cans and bottles to support the Church School Scholarship Fundraiser.
